
 
 

 

MINUTES OF SIOUX COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 10, 1998 

  The Board of Supervisors of Sioux County, Iowa, met pursuant to adjournment at 9:00 

o’clock A.M. with Chairman Loren Bouma presiding via telephone. 

 Due to the inclement weather, Dennis Lange, County Auditor, initiated a meeting from 

the boardroom with Chairman Loren Bouma and William Vander Maten via telephone.  Hubert 

Schuller was present in the boardroom for the meeting.  Bernard L. Smith and Vernon Beernink 

were absent.   

 The minutes of October 27, 1998 were read and on motion and vote stand approved as 

read. 

 Dennis Lange, County Auditor, reported on the canvass of General Election returns for 

the election held on November 3, 1998. 

 Motion by Vander Maten and supported by Schuller to approve the canvass of General 

Election returns including late ballots that were received and properly postmarked after the polls 

closed in accordance with Section 53.17, 1998 Iowa Code, showing the following persons 

elected in Sioux County: 
 
U.S. Senator    Chuck Grassley 
U.S. Representative (5th District) Tom Latham 
Governor and Lieutenant Governor Jim Ross Lightfoot and Almo Hawkins 
Secretary of State   John Gilliland  
Auditor of State   Richard D. Johnson 
Treasurer of State   Joan Fitzpatrick Bolin 
Secretary of Agriculture  Dan Brown 
Attorney General    Mark Schwickerath 
State Senator (3rd District)  Kenneth Veenstra 
State Representative (5th District) Dwayne Arlan Alons 
State Representative (6th District) David J. Johnson 
Board of Supervisors (2nd District) Stanley L. De Haan 
Board of Supervisors (5th District) Loren Bouma 
County Treasurer   Robert R. Hagey  
County Recorder   Anita K. Van Bruggen 
County Attorney   Mark J. Schouten 
Township Officers: 



 
 

 

Buncombe Township 
 Mary Anne Hodoway, Clerk   
Capel Township 
 Leon Korthals, Trustee   
 Sharon K. Doorenbos, Clerk   
Center Township 
 Owen Dykshorn, Trustee   
 Roger Feekes, Trustee    
 Raymond Moeller, Clerk   
Eagle Township 
 Charles Van Driessen, Trustee  
 Warren Dekkers, Clerk   
East Orange Township 
 Andrew Penning, Trustee   
 Dave Klein, Clerk    
Floyd Township 
 Joseph J. Konz, Trustee   
 Ken Van Donslear, Clerk   
Garfield Township 
 Gordon Miller, Trustee   
 Dean Blom, Clerk    
Grant Township 
 Dwight Blankers, Trustee   
 Volney Rolston, Clerk   
Holland Township 
 Marlyn Visser, Trustee   
 Dave Huitink, Clerk    
Lincoln Township 
 Henry Hoekstra, Trustee   
 Arnold R. Tiedemann, Clerk   
Lynn Township 
 William Van Surksum, Clerk   
Nassau Township 
 William E. Geurink, Trustee   
 Gregory Jansen, Clerk    
Plato Township 
 Warren Post, Trustee 
 Glenn A. Rozeboom, Clerk   
Reading Township 
 Lance Vander Broek, Trustee   
 Susan K. Houlton, Clerk   
 Rock Township 
 Terry Kooima, Trustee   
 Jim Vander Velde, Clerk   
Settlers Township 
 Myron Klarenbeek, Trustee   



 
 

 

 Sharon Van De Stroet, Clerk   
Sheridan Township 
 Harold Sohl, Trustee   
 Logan A. Vanden Brink, Clerk  
Sherman Township 
 David L. Koopmans, Trustee   
 Roy R. Hawkins, Trustee   
 Ruth Hoekstra, Clerk    
Sioux Township 
 Albert Van Grootheest, Trustee  
 Wilbur Vander Heul, Clerk   
Washington Township 
 Mark A. Barinsky, Trustee   
 James Ver Hoeven, Clerk   
Welcome Township 
 Charles W. Kroese, Trustee   
 Roger D. Bomgaars, Clerk   
West Branch Township 
 Gene E. Vermeer,Trustee   
 Duane Vande Brake, Clerk   
Shall the following judges be retained in office? 
K. David Harris, Supreme Court   Retained 
Gayle Vogel, Court of Appeals   Retained 
Robert E. Mahan, Court of Appeals   Retained 
Michael J. Streit, Court of Appeals   Retained 
John D. Ackerman, District Court Judge  Retained 
Robert J. Dull, District Associate Judge  Retained 
Timothy T. Jarman, District Associate Judge  Retained 
Patrick C. McCormick, District Associate Judge Retained 
Mary Jane Sokolovske, District Associate Judge Retained 
Shall the following amendment to the Constitution be adopted? 
Amends the section on rights of persons to include women. 
Public measure was approved. 
Shall the following amendment to the Constitution be adopted? 
Removes one hundred dollar fine limit for minor offenses which may be tried without a jury. 
Public measure was approved. 
Soil and Water Conservation District Commissioners 
Lloyd Gayer 
Dallas Huebner 
County Agricultural Extension Council 
Steve Abma 
Phil Kleinhesselink 
Robert Moeller  
Scott Te Grootenhuis 
 
Roll Call on Vote:  Beernink, Absent; Vander Maten, Yes; Bouma, Yes; Smith, Absent; and  



 
 

 

 
Schuller, Yes.  Carried. 
 
 Mark Schouten, County Attorney, was present for the meeting. 
 
 The Board approved payment of claims as presented by the County Auditor from all  
 
departments this date. 

 
The Chairman adjourned the meeting until November 24, 1998. 

        
Loren Bouma, Chairman 

       Sioux County Board of Supervisors 
 
ATTEST:  Dennis Lange 
          Sioux County Auditor 

  
 


